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PO Box 6021 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
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Dear Mr Sharma,  

Re: UNESCO Global Convention on the Recognition of Qualifications Concerning Higher 
Education 

I write in support of the Global Convention on the Recognition of Qualifications Concerning Higher Education 
(the Global Convention). As the peak body for Australia’s comprehensive university sector, Universities 
Australia supports the ratification of the Global Convention and looks forward to constructive discussions 
about the implementation process.  

Together with Government, our universities have worked hard to develop and promote Australia’s reputation 
as a world class education destination of choice. Existing policies and procedures of qualification recognition 
are important to maintaining this reputation with current and potential international students and their 
families, as well as other key international education partners. Ratifying the Global Convention will broaden 
this capacity for reputation management with stakeholders worldwide. 

As outlined in the National Interest Analysis, the Global Convention is based on several existing regional 
conventions and is the first UN treaty on higher education with a global scope based on the UN Sustainable 
Development Goals. Unlike the five regional recognition conventions, which support qualifications recognition 
only within a specific region, the Global Convention will support inter-regional mobility through a common 
legal and contractual frame of reference. It also facilitates inclusion - as well as recognition - of refugees' 
qualifications, and offers increased protection for students accessing Australian universities’ digital offerings. 
Universities Australia welcomes the broad and inclusive scope of this Convention.  

Australia’s reputation on the world stage is buttressed by the strong relationships we develop with countries 
in our own region and beyond. The ability to recognise quality-assured learning outcomes from higher 
education institutions outside of Australia contributes to building mutual trust between domestic and foreign 
higher education institutions. Signing the Global Convention will help facilitate and encourage relationships 
with more institutions than the regional conventions currently enable, which will in turn contribute to positive 
international relationship-building. 

The Global Convention will contribute to enhanced communication between higher education institutions at 
the global level, with university members learning more about the actual obstacles to internationalisation 
faced by their partner institutions abroad. Fair and transparent recognition processes enable greater access 
to international academic mobility for both students and university staff, and this access would be 
significantly enhanced for Australian students and staff should Australia become a State Party to the Global 
Convention.  
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